
Item E4
Public Hearing on Acquisition of Approximately 6.8 Acres of Real 
Estate for Future Park Development Located Immediately North 
of the 3700 Block of Norseman Avenue (Niedfelt Property 
Management, LLC)
 

Tuesday, September 23, 2008
Council Session

City of Grand Island

Staff Contact: Steve Paustian

City of Grand Island City Council



Council Agenda Memo 
 
From:  Steve Paustian, Parks and Recreation Director 
 
Meeting:  September 23, 2008 
 
Subject: Acquisition of Real Estate from Niedfelt Property 

Management LLC for Future Park Development 
 
Item #’s:  E-4 & G-8 
 
Presenter(s): Steve Paustian, Parks and Recreation Director 
 
 

Background  
 

The Park and Recreation Department has an obligation to the citizens of Grand Island to 
provide quality and accessible parks for their use. Over the years the City has provided 
Parks for its citizens throughout the community. With the population growth to the west 
of Highway 281 it has become time to serve these new residents with accessible park 
land as well. In 1996 a Park and Recreation Master Plan was developed, in this plan was 
a discussion regarding the need for the development of new parks as new areas of the 
City developed (see attachments). 
 

Discussion 
 

The Park and Recreation Department has been searching for land for Park development 
west of the Hwy 281 corridor for several years. Niedfelt Property Management LLC has 
started a housing development called Sterling Estates west of Hwy 281 and between 
Capital and State Streets. Within this development, plans have been made for the 
development of a neighborhood Park. This approximately 6.8 acre parcel is located in an 
area that is identified by the Park Master Plan as a desired location for a neighborhood 
park. The Park will also provide access to a hike/bike trail that is currently competing for 
grant funding, to be constructed just east of the subdivision (see subdivision drawing). 
The negotiated price for the land in question is $13,000.00 per acre. This amount is 
consistent with recent real estate sales of neighboring properties. The price also includes 
the earthwork necessary to develop the park. Actua l development of the Park will take 
several years as funds will need to be budgeted to develop it. Park development should 
take place as the subdivision develops around it. 
 



Alternatives 
 
It appears that the Council has the following alternatives concerning the issue at hand.  
The Council may: 
 

1. Move to approve  
2. Refer the issue to a Committee 
3. Postpone the issue to future date 
4. Take no action on the issue 

 
Recommendation 

 
City Administration recommends that the Council approve the purchase of land from 
Niedfelt Property Management LLC. 
 

Sample Motion 
 
Move to enter into a purchase agreement with Niedfelt Property LLC for the purchase of 
land for future Park development. 
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